Announcement of Department of Highways
Subject: Policy of not accepting neither gifts nor profits from performing duties (No Gift Policy)
Fiscal year 2024

The Department of Highways is aware of and committed to practicing good govemance,
upholding ethical standards in its operation, maintaining integrity, having no conflict of interest,
prioritizing the public interest over personal interest, as well as preventing and reducing risks
that may cause corruption and misconduct in the public sector. These are in line with the
National Reform Plan for Prevention and Suppression of Corruption and Misconduct (Revised Edition)
that specifies important reform activities, activity no. 4, the development of the Thai bureaucracy
to be transparent without benefit. This is stated in Objective 1, Section 1.1: All government
agencies must declare that their officials do not accept any form of gift or present in performing
their official responsibilities, which is called the No Gift Policy.

As the Executive of the Department of Highways, | wish to declare my intentions that
“all government officials shall not receive any form of gift or present in exchange for their
services; such malpractice shall not occur during, prior to, or subsequent to the performance
of duties that will lead to present or future corruption and misconduct.” Additionally, fostering
the development of a work environment and a set of principles that uphold integrity and fortifying
the organizational culture to ensure that it is ethical, transparent, robust, and sustainable are also
my intentions.

It is hereby announced and to adhered to all

This announcement is made on February 12 ,2024
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(Mr.Sarawut  Songsivilai)
Director-General
Department of Highways





